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Ord fra presidenten 
 

Time to get back into the swing of things with the 
Lodge calendar. By the time you read this, I will 
have returned from my trip to Norway and a cruise 
on the Hurtigruten. I have treated myself to first- or 
business-class air travel, and a cabin on the ship with 
a big picture window.  
 
I want to give a big shout-out and thank you to Rick 
Hausvik and Sven Olsen for covering for me while I 
was in rehearsals for the San Diego Follies. After 
months of rehearsals, and 7 shows in 4 days, the whole cast was exhausted! We 
had a great run, and big audiences. Thank you to those Valhall members who 
attended and enjoyed the show.  
 
September will be our heritage month at Valhall, and we will be hoping to have 
prospective members come to the social and hear what Valhall and Sons of Nor-
way have to offer culturally and fraternally. Please keep your antennae out for 
anyone who expressed interest in our group. Of course, we would love to beef 
up our membership numbers, as well as sharing all things Norsk with our neigh-
bors and community.  
 
There is still a bit of summer left here in So. Cal., so enjoy and be safe!!!  
Vennlig hilsen, Susan  

VALHALL LODGE 6-25                  San Diego, Ca           August 2017, #6 

 
Upcoming Lodge 

Events 
 
 

Lodge Meeting  
Sept. 11. 2017 

7 pm 
 

Lodge Social 
Sept. 16, 2017 

 
Newsletter Deadline: 
August 23, 2017 
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Save the date  

Heritage/Membership Social  

LUTEFISK DINNER  
Saturday, September 16, 2017  

 

 
Come have fun and enjoy 

our once -a-year World  

Famous Lutefisk Dinner!  

(Meatballs also available)  

Bring your family, guests 

and potential members!!  

 

More details will be avail-

able in t he Sept em ber  

newsletter.  Event will be 

held at the Lodge at:  

 

Valhall Lodge 6-025  Sons of Norway 

Ascension Lutheran Church 

5106 Zion Ave.,  

San Diego, CA 92120 



Lodge Officers for 2017 
 

President Susan Cody 619-303-5220 

Vice-President Vacant 

Counselor Rick Hausvik 619-579-5447 

Secretary Janet Weber 858-484-3996 

Assist. Secretary Janet Kylstad Coulon 619-319-0820 

Financial Secretary Aprell Bigler 619-284-6221 

Treasurer Millie Wright 619-443-0942 

Social Director Judy Sawyer 619-993-9113 

Assist. Social Director Joyce Oen 858-271-6229 

Cultural Director Sven Olsen 760-735-6171 

Marshal Maury Lee 619-476-1837 

Assistant Marshal Steve Rawlinson 619-275-1934 

Greeter Lou Coover 610-264-9486 

Historian Janet Kylstad Coulon 619-319-0820 

Librarian Vacant 

Musician Ragnhild Amble 619-465-7425 

Musician Joyce Olsen 760-735-8171 

Editor Arlene LaBree 858-271-8709 

Assistant Editor Steve Rawlinson 619-275-1934 

Foundation Director Rick Hausvik 619-579-5447 

Publicity Director Sven Olsen 760-735-6171 

Youth Director Myla Coleman 619-588-5783 

Sports Director Ellen Spitzer 619-444-9077 

Web Master Steve Rawlinson 619-275-1934 

Trustee (3 years) Raymond Johnsen 858-459-5430 

Trustee (1 year) Joyce Oen 858-217-6229  

Trustee (2 years) Judy Sawyer 619-993-9113 

Auditors: Allen Johannesen 858-452-1797 

 Thelma Johannesen 858-452-1797 

 Sig Stautland 619-299-9237 

 

Corporation Directors 

 Andy Ueland 619-226-1946 

 Don Balmer 619-466-2179 

 Susan Cody 619-303-5220 

 

Corporation Officers 

President Allen Johannesen 858-452-1797 

Vice President Sigurd Stautland 619-299-9237 

Secretary Aprell Bigler 619-284-6221 

Treasurer Rick Hausvik 619-579-5447 
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Norwegian TV and Movies  
at Your Home 
 
Relax with a Norwegian Movies this year ï at a Hefty Dis-
count. 
 
Through a special arrangement with Films of Norway, Sons 
of Norway members* now have access to a selection of tele-
vision shows, full length movies, documentaries, cooking 
shows, childrenôs programming and other content streamed 
over the Internet ï at 25 percent off the regular monthly sub-
scription rate. 
 
All Films of Norway selections are either Norwegian creat-
ed, produced or star Norwegian actors. Your movie playlist 
may include the film celebrating the King and Queenôs 25-
year reign or adaptations of popular mystery writers. Most 
selections have the option to view with English subtitles. 
And new films and programs are added regularly. 
 
For example, in collaboration with Norwegian broadcaster 
NRK, all Films of Norway members may now access timely 
Norwegian news. Log in, sign up, and enjoy some leisurely 
viewing this summer with Films of Norway! 
 
*This service and discount are not yet available for members 
in Norway and Canada. 
https://www.sofn.com/films_of_norway/  
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Happy Birthday 

Gratulerer Med Dagen! 

 

 
 

Barnas Klubb 
Crafts, Cooking, & Culture  
Valhall Lodge Kids Activities at Socials 

August Birthdays  

4 Anita Reith                       
6 Laura Sutton                      
8 Judy Sawyer                       
9 Doug Hovland                      
14 Rhude Thompson                    
16 Jean Shogren                        
16 Douglas Swenson                   
17 Ann-Kevin Mawn                      
18 Robert Lowen                      
18 Tordis Kostic                       
18 Matthew Gleason                   
19 Thomas Bourdage                   
20 Arthur Anderson                   
20 Christine Tuttle                
22 Erling Nyhammer                   
23 Aprell Waymire Bigler               
25 Lynn Lindebrekke                    
28 Jacqueline Adams                  
28 Christopher Rogeness              
  
 

Welcome New Member 
Valhall welcomes  new member Denice Olsen-
Durham..  Hope to see you at our lodge events! 
 
 

Sons of Norway Websites 
Valhall website 
www.lodgeofvalhall.com 
 
SON website 
www.sofn.com 
 
District 6 website 
www.sofn6.org 
 

We will continue with our exploration of the Vikings 
with a craft and additions to your Viking journal. 

Southern California Kretsstevne 
 

SAVE THE DATE 

Oct. 21,22, 23, 2017 
 

SCK (Southern California Kretsstevne) is an annual 
weekend event that includes members of other lodges 
from Southern California in addition to Valhall Lodge. 
 
Activities are planned for adults, such as folk dancing, 
Norwegian cultural demonstrations, games, working on 
SON cultural medals and other fun activities available at 
the location. In the past, it has been at Pio Pico 
campground in Jamul, Idylwild, Vista, Oak Glen and 
Banning.  This year it will again be at Stagecoach KOA 
Campgrounds in Banning. 
 
Itôs a great time for socializing and meeting people from 
other lodges in addition to our own members.  Activities 
are also planned for children.  Meals are provided and 
lodging options are available.  More details will be avail-
able soon. 
 
The Southern California is in either September or Octo-
ber every year, depending on where it is being held. 
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LOV Notes 
 

June 2017 
 
Next meeting: September 2, 2017 at 9am at Denny's 
in Fletcher Hills 
Hostesses: Susan Cody and Arletta Jurasinski. 

 
Hei and Happy Summer! 
Our June meeting was another fun one, sharing stories and 
getting to know each other better. Sandra brought composi-
tion notebooks for everyone. They included writing 
prompts to give us inspiration as we dive in deeper to tell 
our stories. She gave us a few minutes to do an exercise 
where you think of a ten-year period in your life and write 
only words or short phrases about that era. She promised to 
email a few more prompts this summer. 
 
During our conversation, we noted that we had already 
started telling our stories in other ways, for example when 
Thelma shared that she had created personalized quilts for 
all of her family members, and I showed the hanging I 
made with my daughter's t-shirts and Girl Scout patches. 
Dale brought a Her-Story Vest which had squares of fabric 
from favorite clothes and special fabrics to commemorate 
some of her favorite things like trains and sewing. 
 
Our cookbook-in-the-works will also have a historical con-
nection with an intro about Norwegian holiday traditions 
and recipes with helpful tips from our members' own per-
sonal experience. 
 
The September cultural program promises to be a fascinat-
ing one. Several members will travel to Norway this sum-
mer; I know they will have some great tales to tell and we 
want to hear them. 
 
I look forward to hosting a midsummer potluck for LOV 
members on Wednesday August 9 at my workplace. I'm 
also excited to travel the last week of July with my daugh-
ter, flying to Minneapolis to see my Swedish cousins then 
taking the train to my birthplace, Havre, Montana, and fi-
nally, taking the train to Seattle and flying home. I think I'll 
call this trip The Great Compromise since we both had to 
give up some wishes to fit as much as possible into a one-
week trip. 
 
Here's wishing you all a great summer  
of barbeques, refreshing beverages,  
great company and whatever else will 
make it perfect for you. 
 
 
Hilsen, Myla 
 

 
 

 

 

In Memory  

 

Rosalie E Olson  

December 1932 ðJune 2017  

 
Rosalie Olson passed away peacefully on June 6, 
2017, surrounded by family in Vancouver, Washington. 
She was a longtime resident of San Diego and had just 
moved to Vancouver to be with family. 
 
She was born in Sunberg, MN, as the first of three 
daughters to Edwin and Lara Negaard.  Her first lan-
guage was Norwegian.  Rosalie married Donald Olson 
in 1955, and the couple had three children, Erik, Leif 
and Marit.The family moved around a lot because Don 
was in the Navy, but they settled finally in San Diego. 
Rosalie notable employment was at Rohr Aircraft in 
Chula Vista and Christ Lutheran Church in La Mesa. 
 
In San  Diego, Rosalie was active in several churches 
and Bible study groups.  She was a longtime active 
member in Sons of Norway Valhall Lodge, having 
joined in January 1992.  She was a member of Valhallôs 
LOV group. She helped and attended many lodge 
events, and often wore her bunad.  She mastered the 
Norwegian art of Rosemaling and enjoyed playing   
piano. 
 
Rosalieôs kindlness, gentleness and love for the Lord 
and others was evident to virtually all who knew her.  
Rosalieôs husband died in 2012 after 57 years of mar-
riage.  She is survived by her sisters Beverly Lundeen 
and Jean Shogren, her three children, Erik, Leif and 
Marit (Vincent), five grandchildren and a great-
granddaughter. 
 
Rosalie will be greatly missed by all her friends and 
family and her Valhall  and LOV friends.  Our deepest 
sympathy  goes out to all her family and friends. 

3ÉÓÔÅÒÓ *ÅÁÎ 3ÈÏÇÒÅÎ ÁÎÄ 2ÏÓÁÌÉÅ 
/ÌÓÏÎ ÁÔ 6ÁÌÈÁÌÌȢ 
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CALL TO ORDER: Sven Olsen, 
substituting for Susan Cody, called 
the meeting to order at 7:03 PM.  
 
DRAPED IN HONOR: The charter 
was draped in honor of long term 
member Rosalie Olson.  Our deepest 
sympathies are extended to the Olson 
and Shogren families. Members held 
a moment of silence in her honor.  
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:  
The minutes of the May Lodge Meet-
ing were accepted as printed in the 
May Valhall Viking, No. 5 with one 
correction. The date of the June lodge 
meeting was incorrect.  
 
VISITORS: There were 3 visitors, 
Alex Yeaman, Dean Weber and Mau-
ry and Gracielaôs granddaughter,  
AnnaLexi. 
 
OFFICER REPORTS: 
Secretary: Janet Weber explained 
about a request from 2 college age 
Norwegian girls who are looking for 3 
weeks lodging in October, while they 
have a short internship at a preschool 
in the Little Italy area of San Diego. 
They would enjoy having a family 
home stay while theyôre here, prefera-
bly close to the preschool. They will 
rent a car while here. Both girls were 
exchange students in the USA during 
high school. Anyone interested in 
hosting them should contact Janet or 
Susan Cody.  
 
COMMITTEE AND DIRECTOR 
REPORTS: 
 
Social: Judy was unable to be at the 
meeting, but Sven reported that the 
17th May social was well attended and 
all enjoyed the Mannskor entertain-
ment and traditional open faced sand-
wiches.   
 
Cultural: Sven Olsen reported that 
the Sangerfest Concert will be June 
24th at the Crown Plaza Hotel in Mis-
sion Valley.  San Diego is hosting the 

Menôs Chorus of the Pacific Coast 
and this will be a wonderful musical 
presentation. Many of the singers are 
traveling here from Northern CA, Or-
egon and Washington. Tickets are 
$25, and can be purchased in advance 
from Sven.  
 
YOUTH: Myla Coleman was looking 
for feedback on the first childrenôs 
activity that she hosted at the 17th 
May social.  Sven responded that he 
liked it a lot! She hoped there will be 
more children at the next social.  
 
SUNSHINE: Wendy was not at the 
meeting, but a member will ask her to 
send sympathy cards to Jean Shogren 
and Marit Vincent, daughter of Rosa-
lie Olson.  
 
NEWSLETTER:  Arlene reported 
that that the online version of the June 
newsletter has a blank page 13.  The 
print version contains information 
about the 2016 Rosemaling Seminar 
at Camp Norge. The dates will be dif-
ferent for this yearôs seminar, but the 
contact person is the same if more 
information is needed. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORTS: 
 
Treasurer:  
1) Millie Wright read the Treasurerôs 
report and the Financial Secretaryôs 
report for Aprell Bigler.  
(2) 72 people attended the 17th May 
social.  
(3) A check for $58.80 was sent to the 
Stoughton Dancers of Wisconsin. 
This is the amount left from the $250 
grant to help support their visit.  The 
balance was used for food and drink 
expenses during their stay here.  
(4) A memorial check of $25 was sent 
to the family of Rosalie Olson.  
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 
(1) Camp Norge has reopened! Sven 
encouraged members to visit, as it is a 
very pretty camp.  Individuals can 

make reservations to stay there.  
 
REMARKS FOR THE GOOD OF 
THE ORDER: 
 
(1) Maury Lee is in charge of hospi-
tality for the Sangerfest and is looking 
for volunteers.  Pat Becker added that 
she is volunteering and she would 
love more company!  Also some 
homemade cookies would be nice, but 
store bought is fine too.   
 
(2) Janet Weber reminded members 
that the Follies show that Susan has 
been practicing so hard for is coming 
up soon.  
 
ADJOURNMENT: The next board 
meeting will be July 19, and the next 
lodge meeting will be September 11. 
The next social will be September 16. 
 
There were 28 members present and 
the lodge meeting was adjourned at 
7:33 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Janet Weber 
Secretary  
Valhall Lodge #6-25 

Minutes of the Valhall Lodge Meeting 
Monday, June 12, 2017 
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CALL TO ORDER: President Susan 
Cody called the meeting to order at 
7:09 PM.  There were 10 board mem-
bers present: they are listed at the end 
of the minutes.   
 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:   
The minutes of the April Board Meet-
ing were accepted as printed in the 
May Valhall Viking. 
 

OFFICER REPORTS: 
Treasurer: (1) Millie Wright reported 
our current bank account balances and 
costs associated with the May social 
and June lodge meeting. 17th May 
social was well attended and the lodge 
made a profit, but she is still waiting 
for some reservation checks from 
Marc Schaefer, so exact amount is not 
yet known.  She is also waiting for a 
few checks that she has written to 
lodge members to be cashed.   
 

COMMITTEE & DIRECTOR  
REPORTS: 
Social: Judy Sawyer reported that the 
next social will be our Membership 
September Heritage Social.  This will 
be our Lutefisk Dinner. Jim Adams 
will head the committee and Judy did-
nôt have details of plans for entertain-
ment and cultural displays.  Pat Kelly, 
our financial representative will be 
giving a short presentation.  Members 
are encouraged to bring potential new 
members to this event.  If 10 potential 
members are there to hear the financial 
presentation we are eligible to receive 
reimbursement from Sons of Norway 
for each personôs cost for the social, 
with a cap of $400.  
  
Website: (1) Steve will be putting in-
formation on the website about a mov-
ie presentation House of Norway will 
have on August 18.  
(2) Susan requested that Steve review 
the lodge website and place the ñJOIN 
USò option in a more noticeable place 
after a potential member expressed 
concern that she could not find the 
ñJOINò option.  
 

Historian:  (1) Janet Kylstad Coulon 
reported that Jean Shogren has been 
great about emailing photos to her, and 
she is thinking of developing an elec-
tronic slideshow for the next social.  
 
(2) Susan suggested that she can also 
submit photos to the Viking Magazine 
for publication, contact information is 
in the magazine on our district page.  
 
(3) Janet Coulon shared a historical 
1979 Viking Magazine featuring Liv 
Ullman on the cover. Janet was a Val-
hall member that year.  It was a lot of 
fun to see how active Sons of Norway 
was during that time, and all enjoyed 
perusing the magazine.   
 
Youth: Myla Coleman reported that 
she will have an activity planned for 
the next social and she will have Ar-
lene advertise it in the next issue of 
Valhall Viking.  
 
Foundation: Rick stated that the 
Foundation will be making a $500 do-
nation to The Mannskor, and $250 
each to Camp Norge and SON Foun-
dation.  
 
Corporation: Allen Johannesen re-
ported that all audits have been com-
pleted and the Corporation will have a 
meeting in October. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 (1) Rick stated that he has not com-
pleted the revisions of the Bylaws and 
Standing Rules, but he plans to have 
them ready by the next board meeting 
in October.   
 
(2) Millie reported that she gave Sven 
the scholarship check to send to the 
Stoughton Dancers. He wanted to add 
a personal note before mailing it to 
them. 
 
(3) Members followed up on a discus-
sion started at the last board meeting 
about free meals for committee mem-
bers and Mannskor singers at socials. 
Often times committee members are 
so busy they hardly have time to eat at 

socials, so it seemed unfair that they 
pay full price. Some Mannskor singers 
are Valhall members and those mem-
bers have been paying full price and 
non-members have been getting free 
meals at socials.  To be fair to all, a 
proposal was made for a new policy 
that Mannskor performers (members 
and non-members) and committee 
members pay half price for their din-
ner at socials.  The motion was made 
by Judy Sawyer and seconded by Myla 
Coleman. The motion was passed.  
(4) Judy mentioned that the window in 
our storage shed is still broken, and 
some boxes of tablecloths were 
knocked over in the shed.  Tablecloths 
may need to be ironed and/or washed 
before being used again.  Rick will fix 
the window and he made arrangements 
to get the key from Judy so he can take 
care of it.   
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
(1) Susan talked to a potential Vice 
President, Matt Gleason.  He was in-
vited to come to the board meeting, 
but was unable to make it.  He ex-
pressed interest in finding another lan-
guage instructor for lodge members. 
He hopes to come to the September 
meeting.  We hope he is interested in 
becoming Vice President.  
(2) Susan thanked Rick and Sven for 
substituting for her the last few 
months.  
(3) Judy reminded us that she has 
changed her email for Sons of Norway 
business and to please use the new 
one.  
 
FOR THE GOOD OF THE OR-
DER: 
(1) Millie told us that she had a won-
derful time in Norway with the 
Hßidals, and was proudly wearing her 
ñI crossed the Arctic Circle T-shirtò.  
She did lots of hiking and fishing, ate 
lots of fish and reindeer meat, and 
canôt wait to go back!  
 
(2) Janet Weber inquired about the 
exchange students who were looking 
for 3 weeks lodging in October, and it 

Minutes of the Valhall Board Meeting 
Wednesday, July 19, 2017 




